
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 12, 2022 

Senator Mark Warner 

United States Senate 

703 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022 
 
Dear Senator Warner: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022. Las Virgenes asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or 
Chamber. This legislation would mandate burdensome reporting requirements 
for Las Virgenes Municipal Water District and hinder our ability to serve our 
residents. The District supports the significant financial transparency standards 
established by the Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the 
State of California already in place. These new compliance rules would come 
at a very large cost, and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. This bill could 
result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large burdens 
and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment.  
 



Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our 
nationsince its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 12, 2022 
 
Senator Sherrod Brown 
United States Senate 
Chairman 
Committee on Banking, Housing, and 
Urban Affairs 
503 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Senator Patrick Toomey 
United States Senate  
Ranking Member 
Committee on Banking, Housing, and 
Urban Affairs 
455 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency Act of 2022 
 
Dear Chairman Brown and Ranking Member Toomey: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022, introduced by Senator Mark Warner on May 24, 2022. Las Virgenes 
asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or Chamber. This legislation 
would mandate burdensome reporting requirements for Las Virgenes Municipal 
Water District and hinder our ability to serve our residents. The District 
supports the significant financial transparency standards established by the 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the State of California 
already in place. These new compliance rules would come at a very large cost, 
and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. 



This bill could result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large 
burdens and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment  
 
Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our nation 
since its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 12, 2022 
 
Senator Alex Padilla 
United States Senate 
112 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency 
Act of 2022 
 
Dear Senator Padilla: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022, introduced by Senator Mark Warner on May 24, 2022. Las Virgenes 
asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or Chamber. This legislation 
would mandate burdensome reporting requirements for Las Virgenes Municipal 
Water District and hinder our ability to serve our residents. The District 
supports the significant financial transparency standards established by the 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the State of California 
already in place. These new compliance rules would come at a very large cost, 
and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. This bill could 
result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large burdens 
and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment.  
 
 



 
 
Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our nation 
since its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
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October 12, 2022 
 
Senator Alex Padilla 
United States Senate 
112 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency 
Act of 2022 
 
Dear Senator Padilla: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022, introduced by Senator Mark Warner on May 24, 2022. Las Virgenes 
asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or Chamber. This legislation 
would mandate burdensome reporting requirements for Las Virgenes Municipal 
Water District and hinder our ability to serve our residents. The District 
supports the significant financial transparency standards established by the 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the State of California 
already in place. These new compliance rules would come at a very large cost, 
and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. This bill could 
result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large burdens 
and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment.  
 
 



 
 
Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our nation 
since its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
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October 12, 2022 

Senator Mark Warner 

United States Senate 

703 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022 
 
Dear Senator Warner: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022. Las Virgenes asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or 
Chamber. This legislation would mandate burdensome reporting requirements 
for Las Virgenes Municipal Water District and hinder our ability to serve our 
residents. The District supports the significant financial transparency standards 
established by the Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the 
State of California already in place. These new compliance rules would come 
at a very large cost, and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. This bill could 
result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large burdens 
and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment.  
 



Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our 
nationsince its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 12, 2022 
 
Senator Sherrod Brown 
United States Senate 
Chairman 
Committee on Banking, Housing, and 
Urban Affairs 
503 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Senator Patrick Toomey 
United States Senate  
Ranking Member 
Committee on Banking, Housing, and 
Urban Affairs 
455 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 
Re: Request to Oppose S. 4295, The Financial Data Transparency Act of 2022 
 
Dear Chairman Brown and Ranking Member Toomey: 
 
On behalf of Las Virgenes Municipal Water District, I write to respectfully 
request your opposition of S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act of 
2022, introduced by Senator Mark Warner on May 24, 2022. Las Virgenes 
asks that this bill not be moved by the Committee or Chamber. This legislation 
would mandate burdensome reporting requirements for Las Virgenes Municipal 
Water District and hinder our ability to serve our residents. The District 
supports the significant financial transparency standards established by the 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) and the State of California 
already in place. These new compliance rules would come at a very large cost, 
and apply burdensome requirements to our District. 
 
By way of background, Las Virgenes Municipal Water District provides safe, 
potable water for residents across 122 square miles. Our reliable services 
provide water throughout record summer heat, over mountain terrain, and 
through seismic activity. We serve 25,000 acre-feet of water each year, which 
equates to over eight billion gallons. Our District is currently combating the 
unprecedented impacts of a growing drought, and Las Virgenes Water District 
is working to continue providing reliable water to our residents. A state of 
emergency was declared in November 2021 in our District, and water levels 
have continued to decrease further since that time.  
 
S. 4295, the Financial Data Transparency Act, directs the Municipal Securities 
Rulemaking Board (MSRB) to issue new rules regarding their system of 
reporting for local government bonds and financial information. 



This bill could result in the Board tracking new required information, placing large 
burdens and costs on Las Virgenes to comply with the new rules. This bill is an 
unprecedented overreach by the Federal Government and circumvents the 
Tower Amendment  
 
Under Section 15B(d)(1) of the Act, the MSRB and U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) are prohibited from requiring issuers of municipal securities 
to make filings at the SEC or MSRB prior to the sale of securities. Further, 
Section 15B(d)(2) states that “[the MSRB] is not authorized under this title to 
require any issuer of municipal securities, directly or indirectly through a 
municipal securities broker, municipal securities dealer, municipal advisor, or 
otherwise, to furnish to the Board or to a purchaser or a prospective purchaser of 
such securities any application, report, document, or information with respect to 
such issuer.” 
 
The Role and Jurisdiction of the MSRB states that the MSRB is not authorized to 
regulate municipal entities. Additionally, both the SEC and MSRB are prohibited 
from dictating issuer submissions (outside of anti-Fraud provisions) prior to a 
sale, and the MSRB is prohibited from dictating information following a sale. This 
proposed new program would not conform to existing law. Section 203 could 
irreparably breach these important guardrails that uphold congressional intent for 
nearly 50 years, and the tenets of federalism that are deeply rooted in our nation 
since its founding. 
 
Commitment to Transparency 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District is committed to transparency provided for 
by following over 100 GASB standards, issuing an annual comprehensive 
financial report, as well as providing monthly and quarterly financial reports. We 
are held to the highest standard to ensure potable water is safe and available for 
our customers. Amid a growing drought in the Western United States and in our 
Water District, it is imperative that we are able to readily provide water to our 
residents without unnecessary and burdensome requirements. Our customers 
rely on our current operations and our ability to continue water reuse 
infrastructure innovations to provide new access to water, and we are committed 
to meeting these standards for our District. Additional federal reporting 
requirements would hinder our streamlined operations. 
 
S. 4295 is not about financial transparency but is instead about overreach of 
federal authority and creation of an unfunded mandate that ignores the high level 
of transparency already provided for in existing standards. We respectfully 
request your opposition to this legislation. Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
must be able to continue current methods to ensure water quality and availability. 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Donald P. Patterson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
 


